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[57] ABSTRACT 

An addressable cable television control system controls 
television program and data signal transmission from a 
central station to a plurality of user stations. The data 
signals include both control and text signals in video 
line format which are inserted on the vertical interval of 
the television signals, thereby freeing all channels for 
transmission of both television and data signals. More­
over, full-channel teletext data in video line format may 
be transmitted on dedicated text channels with the mod­
ification of only head end processors. An intelligent 
converter at each remote user location uses the data 
signals to control access to the system on the basis of 
channel, tier of service, special event and program sub­
ject matter. The converter uses a graphics display gen­
erator to generate display signals for the presentation of 
the text data on the television receiver and for the gen­
eration of predetermined messages for the viewer con­
cerning access, emergencies and other functions. The 
converter processes vertical interval text data and se­
lected full-channel text data, both transmitted in video 
line format. The keyboard of the subscriber provides a 
number of different functional inputs for the subscriber 
to interface with the system. The converter also in­
cludes apparatus for interfacing with two-way interac­
tive data acquisition and control systems. 

8 Claims, 19 Drawing Figures 
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